
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 16, 2018 

 

Luis Sanchez 

Manhattan Borough Commissioner  

NYC Department of Transportation  

59 Maiden Lane, 37
th

 Floor 

New York, NY 10037 

 

Re: Speed Humps on 20th Street (9/10 Aves.) 

 

Dear Commissioner Sanchez, 

 

Manhattan Community Board 4 (MCB4) thanks the New York City Department of 

Transportation (DOT) for studying the feasibility of two speed humps on 20
th

 Street between 

Ninth and Tenth Avenues. 

 

The installation was requested by Chelsea residents who, in particular, voiced concerns about 

children crossing from the mid-block daycare facility to the park across the street. The street is 

subject to speeding vehicles rushing to make the light, although truck traffic is not an issue as it 

is on other blocks, due to the change in traffic direction at Tenth Avenue.  

 

At its May 2
nd

 Full Board Meeting, MCB4 voted in support of the installation of two speed 

humps for West 20
th

 Street with a vote of 43 in favor, 0 against, 0 abstaining, and 0 present but 

not eligible to vote. 

 

We look forward to DOT installing such features as soon as feasible.  

 

Sincerely, 

            
 

Burt Lazarin       Christine Berthet           Dale Corvino 

Chair        Co-Chair            Co-Chair 

Manhattan Community      Transportation Planning          Transportation Planning 

Board 4        Committee            Committee 
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